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Village Meeting Dates 

The regular monthly 
board meeting is held on 
the 2nd Monday of each 
month at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Village Hall.  All meet-
ings are open to the pub-
lic. 

Residents are encour-
aged to attend and be-
come involved and be 
informed. 

 

INFO-LINE

VILLAGE 
HALL HOURS 

8:00—4:00 M-F  

Visit our website @ 

www.sheridan-il.us 

 

 

Dear Sheridan Residents, 
  
On March 21, 2020 at 5:00PM, Illinois Governor Pritzker issued 
Executive Order 2020-10, A Stay at Home Order, and to be in place 
through April 7, 2020 due to COVID-19, an infectious disease 
caused by a virus. On April 23, 2020 Governor Pritzker extended 
the Stay at Home Order until May 29, 2020. On May 5, 2020 Gov-
ernor Pritzker introduced, Restore Illinois, a five phased plan to 
reopen Illinois and then on May 19, 2020 announced that Illinois 
was “on track” to enter Phase 3 of the five phased plan. 
 
This is wonderful news! This means that on May 29, 2020 our cur-
rently closed businesses will be reopening! Finally! Of course, they 
will be required to follow certain safety guidelines specific to their 
industry. The Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic 
Opportunity (DCEO) has provided those guidelines for each indus-
try which can be found at      

www2.illinois.gov/dceo/pages/restoreILP3.aspx 
Businesses can also contact DCEO for direct support Monday 
through Friday at 1-800-252-2923 or email 
ceo.support@illinois.gov.  

 
While following the guidelines, this will be a challenging time for 
our business owners and their employees. Let’s show them all the 
support we can! Buy gift cards for loved ones (Father’s Day is just 
around the corner), dine outside on a sunny day, enjoy a cocktail in 
one of our establishment beer gardens! Everyone in Sheridan bene-
fits from supporting OUR businesses… 
 
Stay safe and a great summer! 
Sincerely, 
Shelly Figgins, 
Village President 

mailto:ceo.support@illinois.gov


SHERIDAN AMERICAN LEGION POST 

729 

 
Rent the  

American Legion 

for your next gath-

ering by calling  

815-496-2380 

~Wednesday Night BINGO~ 

~Friday Night Fish Fry~ 

Legion Meetings-3rd Tuesday of Every Month 

Memorials and Donations are greatly  

appreciated!! 

PLEASE CHECK WITH US ON  AVAILABILITY  OF 

CARRY OUT  SERVICE  

 

Village Permits Issued  

April/May 2020 
 300 W Sheridan Ave-shed renewal 

 330 N Powers St-reroof 
 125 E Third St-patio replacement 

 615 W Church St-fence 

 630 W Church St-driveway replacement 

 
 
 
 
 

GROOT 

recycle dates  

 

 June 12, 26 

July 10, 24 

August 7, 21 

MONTHLY COMMUNITY MEETINGS 

PLEASE CONTACT INDIVIDUAL ENTITIES ON 

MEETING SCHEDULES DURING THIS TIME 

 

Sheridan Historical Society - 1st Tuesday 

6:30PM @ Historical Building 

 

Sheridan American Legion - 3rd Tuesday 

7:00PM @ Legion 

 

Mission Township -  2nd Wednesday 7:00PM 

@ Mission Township Building 

 

Sheridan Sanitary District -  4th Wednesday 

6:00PM @ Historical  

Building. 

 

Sheridan Village Board Meetings - 2nd  

Monday 7:00PM @ Village Hall 

 

Sheridan Zoning Board of Appeals @ Village 

Hall - Are always published in the Legal  

Notices of The Times 

 

Sheridan Fire District Trustee Meetings-1st 

Thursday 7:00PM @ Fire Station 

THE SHERIDAN AREA FOOD PANTRY 
BASED OUT OF THE SHERIDAN  

UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OPEN 
ON THE 2ND AND 4TH TUESDAY OF 

EVERY MONTH FROM  
8:30AM-9:30AM 

PLEASE CALL FOR UPDATED INFO IF 
YOU ARE IN NEED 

IN CASE OF EMERGENCY CALL  
LARRY RYG @ 815-496-9450 

November 3, 2019 

Ottawa Food Basket  
June 23RD &  

July 28th from  
8:30-9:30AM 

_______________________ 
PLEASE REMAIN IN YOUR CAR-WE 

WILL BRING ITEMS TO YOU. 



 

The Village have 

been rescheduled for Saturday August 

8th, 2020 from 8-4PM. 
If you are interested in having your 

home added to our map directing  

people to your sale please contact 

Cathy @ Village Hall  

815-496-2251 
The Garage Sale Ad will be published in The Times, The Shopper and 

The Record. We are asking that anyone having a sale  

contribute $3.00 to help cover advertising costs. Maps will be  

available before the sale at area businesses. 

WE HOPE THINGS KEEP IMPROVING AND WE WON’T HAVE TO RESCHEDULE AGAIN!!! 

CLEAN UP DAY WILL BE AUGUST 14TH!! 
The Village Wide Clean-Up has been scheduled for Friday August 14th, during 

regular garbage pick-up schedule. You may place out for collection unlimited 

household garbage and large items including furniture and appliances. 

We will also be offering our quarterly E-Waste pick-up at this time. These 
items will also be picked up curbside-just keep separate from other items. (E-
waste items would be anything with a motor, cord or 
battery powered.) 

THERE WILL BE NO PICKUP FOR CONSTRUCTION 

MATERIALS 
ALL ITEMS MUST BE PLACED BY THE CURBSIDE BY 

6:00A.M. 

Any questions you may have regarding items that will be accepted 

for pick-up may be answered by contacting Groot at (815)496-9000 

or Sheridan Village Hall at (815)496-2251. 

 

THIS SERVICE IS FOR GROOT CUSTOMERS ONLY!! 



Sheridan United Methodist Church 
          “The Church With The Praying Hands” 

 

 

**WORSHIP BEGINS AT 9:30AM ON SUNDAY MORNINGS** 

Please join us for our Sunday services by logging on to our Facebook 

page Sundays @ 9:30AM. For our live church services until we are 

able to have our congregation come together in the church once 

again. We will keep you posted on our events with the Sheridan  

United Methodist Church.  

SHERIDAN HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
 

We will be open by  
appointment only if you need assistance. You may also 

reach out to us on Facebook. 
Everyone stay safe and healthy. 

_______________________________________________________________ 



 

 

Have you completed your 2020 Census? 

A complete count is important to help shape 

our future. You can complete the Census by 

phone, mail or online. 

Sheridan Village Hall has installed a 

new drop box outside the office for  

sewer payments or any 

correspondence  

after hours for your 

convenience. We will 

empty this each work 

day. We hope this 

helps with  

communications with the village board 

and staff! 





 
 

 

Robert W. Rowe Public Library  

Some information on assistance with your  

library needs during these times. 
We are all in this together and we will come out 

stronger for it. 

Robert Rowe Library will open June 1st with limited service, specific 

hours, available to Robert Rowe Library patrons. 

 

The hours will be:  
Monday, Wednesday, Friday from 11:00am to 3:00pm 

Tuesday and Thursday from 3:00 to 6:00pm 

Saturday from 9:00am to 12:00pm 

 

Requests for books can be made: 

 from the library catalog by logging into the library 

website at rwrlibrary.org (Please search Robert Rowe Public Library 

only) 

 by calling the library at 815-496-2031 

 by emailing pdsmith@rwrlibrary.org 

 

Requests will be limited to 5 items in the Robert Rowe Library collec-

tion per person. When your request is processed you will be called and 

have 2 days to pick up your order that will be placed in a bag inside 

the front door of the library. 

 

mailto:pdsmith@rwrlibrary.org




Hello All, 

Just an FYI on a few things that have been going on at the Parks 
in Sheridan. In a proactive response to the recent COVID-19 
Pandemic, and the soon to be opening of the State of Illinois to 
Phase 3, there have been 5 hand sanitizer stations put in Cen-
tennial Park. 2 are located at the steps of the Gazebo, 1 at the 
entrance to the Pavilion and 2 at each side of the playground. 
Also a hand sanitizer station has been placed at the entrance to 
the Veterans Memorial. Hand sanitizer liquid is in each of the 6 
dispensers. There are also current CDC posters emphasizing the 
recommendations for hand washing, 6 foot distancing and 
wearing  of masks in areas where 6 foot social distancing can 
not be maintained. 

We also have a disinfectant spray for the playground surfaces to 
assure cleanliness and safety. It is of importance to get the park 
in the best shape for visitors during the soon to be summer 
months. As the State eases restrictions on movement and dis-
tancing, we will assess and adjust accordingly. 

Also, the Community Club Train will 
be stained and new mulch has been 
added to the playground. A BIG 
Thank You to the Maintenance 
Crew, James and Tom. They each 
were instrumental to getting things 
done in the Parks. I want to wish all 
a safe a healthy summer. These are 
difficult and challenging times for all 
and your help and patience getting 
through this is of great appreciation.  

 

Jay Waldvogel, Village Board, Parks 
Committee Chairman 



 

Chapter 11 of The Village of Sheridan Municipal Code  

It is unlawful for anyone to permit any weeds or grass to grow to a 

height exceeding eight inches anywhere in the Village: any such weeds 

or grass exceeding such height are hereby declared to be a nuisance.  

Friendly reminders from Village Streets and Sewer Committee: 

During the grass mowing/leaf raking season, please take special care to not allow 
grass clippings or leaves to be blown/raked onto our village streets. This creates 
a hazard to all vehicles, especially motorcycles which can lose traction on grass 
and leaves very easily. 
This is also a violation of Chapter 415 ILCS 105 Litter 
Control Act which prohibits the depositing of all litter, in-
cluding lawn waste upon any public or private property. 
 
Lets all enjoy a safe summer! 



 

Due to increased complaints of health concerns and difficulty breathing, 
the Village Board has directed the Board of Health to meet regarding 

leaf/grass burning in town. Their recommendation is to ban all 

leaf/grass burning within the village with alternate options for removal 
to mulch them, compost them or our current garbage hauler takes 2 bags 

per week with the regular garbage service. Additional stickers can be 

purchased through Village Hall for $1.00 each for bag removal. This was 
presented to the Village Board at the May 11th meeting. The Village of 

Sheridan Board of Trustees  is 

in discussion on whether or 
not to BAN all LEAF and 

GRASS burning within the 

Village of Sheridan. Twigs 
and wood burning would still 

be permitted if the ban went 

into effect. Mayor Figgins will 
be revisiting this issue at our 

next Village Board meeting 

in June. We ask for any resident comments or concerns to address at that 
meeting to which the board will vote on this issue. There is a drop box  

currently outside the  Village Hall to place any input by residents.  

 

 
 

 

Additional Comments:_________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________ 

____________________________________________ 

____________________________________________ 

____________________________________________         
PLEASE RETURN TO VILLAGE HALL BY JUNE 8, 2020.  THANK YOU! 

BAN BURNING ALLOW LEAF BURNING 


